

# ADM Athletic Booster Club

## Meeting Agenda: October 17, 2021



### 1. Call to Order

- a. September meeting minutes have been approved and posted [here](http://admboosterclub.org/admbc.nsf/weblinks/DOMO-C74JKB/%24File/DOMO-C74JKB.pdf):  
<http://admboosterclub.org/admbc.nsf/weblinks/DOMO-C74JKB/%24File/DOMO-C74JKB.pdf>.

- b. Officers Attendance: /4

|   |                  |                |
|---|------------------|----------------|
| X | Ryan Case        | President      |
| X | Gretchen Rickert | Vice President |

|   |             |           |
|---|-------------|-----------|
| X | Carl Duffy  | Treasurer |
|   | Kelly Shull | Secretary |

- c.  
c.

- d. Sport Reps Attendance: 14 /32

|   |                     |                      |
|---|---------------------|----------------------|
| X | Jeremy Brancheau    | Basketball (Boys)    |
|   | Kelly Shull         |                      |
|   | Ben Madison         | Baseball             |
|   |                     |                      |
|   | Jodi Hook           | Cross Country (Boys) |
| X | Shannon Lee         |                      |
|   | Valerie Sutton      | Dance                |
| X | Melissa Dohlman     |                      |
|   | Adam Gardiner       | Golf (Boys)          |
|   |                     |                      |
|   | Michaela Freiermuth | Soccer (Boys)        |
| X | Nikki Grove         |                      |
|   | Jennifer Wyant      | Softball             |

|   |                 |                |
|---|-----------------|----------------|
|   | Ryan Smith      | Basketball (G) |
| X | Jill Montag     |                |
| X | Suzanne Hegarty | Cheerleading   |
|   | Nicole Nau      |                |
| X | Megan Schwalen  | Cross Country  |
|   |                 |                |
|   | Eric Heitz      | Football       |
|   | Adam Doll       |                |
|   | Amanda Gardiner | Golf (Girls)   |
|   |                 |                |
| X | Ryan Case       | Soccer (Girls) |
|   | Ty Kirk         |                |
|   | Jim Morse       |                |

|   |                 |           |
|---|-----------------|-----------|
| X | Matt Siefken    |           |
| X | Ann Heitz       | Track     |
|   | Lynn Royer      |           |
|   | Meredith Tapken | Wrestling |
|   | Sean Smith      |           |

|   |                  |                         |
|---|------------------|-------------------------|
|   | Erin Morse       | Strength & Conditioning |
| X | Cristin Kreifels | Track (Girls)           |
| X | Anne Crannell    |                         |
| X | Julianna Cullen  | Volleyball              |
| X | Kathy Grossman   |                         |

- e.
- d.

○

d. New Reps Introductions:

- Shannon Lee and Anne Crannell were the newest reps in attendance

## 2. Committee Reports

a. **Athletics Report** – Rod Wiebers, Activities Director - N/A as Rod was not able to make the meeting

b. **Treasurer Report** – Carl Duffy

- Girls Cross Country consolidated funds - XC team didn't use some of their money that had been approved so we approved the purchase of a tent to be shared with the girls track team as well.
- Funds approved for Special Olympics bowling - Expense ended up being \$20; Ann shared some insight about how bowling worked this year with submitting dates, scores, etc; Bryce supported at AFCC. Special Olympics covered the cost for state.
- Only ~ \$5K not spent from approved coach requests in Nov 2020.

c. **Apparel** – Gretchen Rickert

- Sales at TigerFest - 2021 was the first event we were able to sell apparel and had a great response, selling almost all of the clothing items we had. Thanks to all for the support with setup, sales and clean up afterwards.
- Holiday Order - We are working on approvals for 2 new designs and hoping to have a store open soon for holiday delivery. \*Update - we have received approval from Travis on both designs and have sent item requests to Decker.
- Flag Order - We do have a new flag design for a horizontal flag to be flown on a flagpole, will also send for approval and will then send to the flag company and will get posted for sales, again for pre-holiday delivery.
- Also shared an update about the most recent apparel order; there are some items that have not been available, however we were told Monday by Decker they have been able to get enough bleacher seats and almost all of the hats that were ordered!

- Kathy and Gretchen are also working on apparel items to have a table at a basketball game in early December. There will be a few designs that have been popular from recent orders that we will be offering for sale at the event.

d. **Membership** – Ryan Case

- No new updates to business members.

### 3. New Items / Open Discussion

a. **TigerFest Feedback** - Gretchen

- Apparel Tent - See above
- Tattoos with Cheerleaders - This went well
- Senior Poster Signing - This went well, most of the senior athletes were in attendance, need more sharpies if we do this again!

b. **Coaches Request Process** - Ryan

- Ryan explained how the process will work, reiterating his recent email. The meeting will be on 11/14 with location TBD. Please make sure reps are clear with the the requests coming from the coaches to be able to speak to the items being requested, etc.
- Remember this can be a long meeting so please be prepared for that as well!

c. **Basketball Tournament Planning** - Ryan

- Girls are January 22 & 23
- Boys are January 29 & 30
- There are 17 teams already signed up to participate, 64 is the max. More information to come on this, as reps will be requested to support as gym marshalls at the two schools, the HS and DAC.
- Fine Arts Booster and the After Prom committees will each take a weekend; they will support the concession stands and take admission at the doors. FAB is waiting on dates for speech competition, Gretchen will let Ryan know what weekend will work for them and AP is flexible on the other.

- d. State Trophy Engraving - Ryan did get a few trophies engraved recently for teams who made it to State competitions. If reps have/know of trophies that need to be engraved please make sure we have the pertinent information (dates, coach/athlete names, etc) and Ryan will have done, or rep can also handle.

**e. November Meeting moved to the second Sunday, 11/14.**

4. Meeting Adjourns - Ryan motioned to adjourn, Ann seconds, meeting adjourned at 6:31 PM